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Mr. Speaker, after more than 10 years of negotiation, the Northwest Territories is on the 
edge of assuming jurisdiction over its lands, waters and immense natural resources.

In order to accomplish this devolution, the House must amend a number of laws, 
including the Northwest Territories Act, which is the basis of all the power we currently 
have.

As a courtesy to this House, can the minister give an indication of what other acts will 
have to be dealt with in order to provide the NWT with increased powers?
 
Hon. John Duncan (Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development)

Mr. Speaker, our government shares a common vision with northerners, and that is to 
give them greater control over their economic and political destinies.

Concluding an agreement will be an important and positive step in the evolution of 
northern governance and will deliver economic benefits to the Northwest Territories.

We will continue to work with our partners in NWT to reach an agreement that creates a 
practical, innovative and efficient governance model for the territory.

The benefits of devolution are clear, as we have seen in the Yukon. We want the 
Northwest Territories to benefit from this as well.


